
At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

Held in the Village Hall on Monday 2nd February 2015 at 7.30pm.

Present:
 Mrs. B, Beard (Chairman)



Mr. M. Wedd (Vice Chairman)



Mrs. A Carver



Mrs. J. Davison



Mrs. J Faiers



Mr. N. Griffiths



Mr. M. Wattis

Apologies:
Mr. B. Barber, Mr J. Steel, Mrs. M. Warfield. Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)


(Cllr. P Grove, Cllr. P. Swinburn, Cllr. R. Bass for lateness)
Declaration of Interests:  none

Minutes of the previous meeting: It was proposed by Mrs. Carver, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held 5th January 2015 were a correct record of that meeting.

County Councillor’s Report: deferred until later in the meeting.

District Councillor’s report: deferred until later in the meeting

Matters arising from the minutes:

Public Rights of way and footpaths:  Mrs Carver reported that a post marking a footpath off Lovington Lane had fallen down, she was hoping to get it repaired.
Highways including VA sign:  The moveable VA sign was now sited in Peachley Lane.  The permanent VA sign on Sailor’s Bank was not working correctly, this had been reported to WCC Street furniture group but as yet it had not been repaired. The new sign marking the village entry point has been erected in Crown East Lane. 
Allotments:  Mr. Steel sent a message reporting that the fencing contractor was unable to start work due to the wet state of the ground but hoped to commence work as soon as possible.  The tree surgeon was unable to start work due to the area adjacent to the trees being waterlogged but the work would commence 9th February, weather permitting.
Anti-social behaviour: None reported.

Village Hall:  With the permission of the Parish Council, Mr. Beard, Treasurer of the Hall  Management Committee addressed the Council.  He reported there was an on-going maintenance programme under which the fascia boards and guttering along the side of the small hall was being replaced.  It was planned to replace the main hall front window but there was concern about wood rot.  An architect had been consulted and confirmed that the timber and rendering around the window was purely decorative, making the cost of replacing the window considerably cheaper.  A hole had appeared in the paved area adjacent to the car park at the side of the cottage revealing a brick manhole.  Severn Trent had been consulted and their report was awaited.  It was planned to cover the hole with a precast concrete slab, which would then have slabs laid over it, the fence to the patio area would be moved nearer to the car parking area to prevent cars driving onto the slabs.  In summary these issues reflect the age of the building and the poor standard of work by some previous contractors. 

Car park Extension:  Members of the Hall Management Committee had visited Castlemorton Village Hall where the ‘deep mesh’ system had been used to extend the car park and costings were being obtained.   The architect advising on the sports hall project has been asked to provide drawings of a possible lay-out.
Sports Hall:  Mr. Beard gave an up-date on the proposed Sports Hall.  The maximum grant available from Sports England to the Village Hall Committee was £125,000 whilst the Parish Council would be eligible for a grant of £250,000.  The Hall Committee asked that the Parish Council to appoint them as their agents to make an application for funding on behalf of the Parish Council.  After discussion it was proposed by Mr. Wedd, seconded by Mrs. Carver and resolved that the Parish Council appoint the Hall Management Committee as their agents to apply for the grant with the proviso that the final decision would remain with the Parish Council.  The community would be given the opportunity to comment on the design and suitability of the Sports Hall at an exhibition when definite plans were available.
Mr. Beard thanked the Parish Council for their help.

SWDP:  Nothing to report.

Broadheath Common:  Mr. Wedd reported that he had contacted Lloyds Bank again  regarding the Common account held there.  In response to a question from Mr. Wattis, Mr. Wedd explained the situation regarding the encroachment on to common land by the residents of Sunningdale who have made a claim for some of the common via a claim of “Adverse Possession”.
Vicarage Green:  The footpath running alongside the churchyard is regularly under water at the Grange Road end resulting in a dangerous and slippery condition.  Some of the tarmac is broken leaving a very uneven surface.  The kissing gate leading from the Vicarage Green into grange Road needs to be repaired.  A new rope has been installed on the climbing frame and new nets for the goals were provided by Cllr Grove from his discretionary fund.  Russells, the manufacturer of the play equipment, have been asked to quote for the relocation of the play equipment and the total replacement of same.

Suspension of standing orders:

Mr. Morris reported the footway between Hallow Lane and Bell Lane is in need of repair. 
Correspondence:  none

Planning:14/01658/FUL  Land at Woodhall Farm, Wichenford – Construction of solar farm- recommend approval but Parish Council seek  assurance that contractors will be given strict access criteria.

14/01483/HOU   Wolverton, Laylocks Lane.  recommend approval

15/00020/HOU   The Chippings, Bell Lane,  recommend approval.
14/1736/HOU  9 Jacomb Road, recommend approval subject to adequate parking provision being provided.

At this point Cllr Grove joined the meeting.

County Councillor’s Report:   The Chairman thanked Cllr Grove for providing funds to purchase the new football nets.  Cllr Grove reported that the Highways Partnership had been reviewing the speed limits and decided there would be no change for Lower Broadheath.  The County Council would increase their council tax by 1.95% for 2015/6, the monies raised will be spent on Children’s Services.  The Council still need to save £5,000,000 in the coming year.  There are adequate supplies of grit to cope with the cold weather.  The data from the traffic surveys re the SWDP is still not available, but hopefully will be in the future.  Mr. Wedd asked if there was any news regarding the repair of the VA sign on Sailor’s Bank, Cllr Grove replied in the negative.  Mr. Wedd said the Parish Council might be willing to contribute to the cost of a new unit if the data can be extracted and analysed.  Cllr Grove said he would contribute £1,000 towards the cost of a new sign from his 2015/6 discretionary fund.  It was reported to Cllr Grove that the footway between Hallow Lane and Bell Lane was in need of repair.
Finance:
It was proposed by Mrs Faiers, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved that £200 be given to Hallow Scout and Guide Group towards the maintenance costs of their hut.

Invoices for payment:   It was proposed by Mrs. Beard, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved that the following invoices be paid:

Ordinance Survey- renew map licence from 6.2.15


£65.70

Grimshaw Group- supply and fix football nets


£118.86
Russell Play – supply rope for play area



£118.99

Parish Lengthsman

Charges recoverable from Worcestershire CC


£336.00

Charges due from Lower Broadheath PC



£177.50

Cllrs Bass and Swinburn joined the meeting.

District Councillor’s Report:  The District Councillor’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Mr. Swinburn explained the situation regarding the 5 year land supply, cannot claim to have 5 year land supply until the numbers of houses required by the SWDP is officially accepted.  Applications will be invited for the provision of Gypsy and Traveller sites.

Any other business:  Mr. Wedd asked councillors to consider alternative projects for the 106 monies should the Sports Hall project not go ahead.  
The Chairman reminded members that there will be Parish Council election in May, nominations open on 23rd March and close 1at 4pm on 10th April
Date of next meeting:  Monday 2nd March at 7.30pm
The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
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